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    New Brunswick Branch / section du Nouveau-Brunswick 
 

Awards Committee Report 
Annual General Meeting 

Fredericton, NB 
May 24, 2008 

 
 
 
Members of the Committee 
Trudy Arbo, Saint John Regional Hospital 
Jacqueline Jackson, Campbellton Regional Hospital 
Luke MacMaster, Saint John Regional Hospital 
Chantal Michaud, Chairperson, The Moncton Hospital 
 
Award Recipients 
The following is a summary of the allocation of CSHP NB Branch awards for 2007-2008. 
 
Pfizer Pharmacy Residency Award 
This award recognizes hospital pharmacy residents whose major projects are judged to be 
most deserving in terms of significant innovation, practical application, and/or 
development in an institutional pharmacy practice setting.  It is a national award, 
administered in conjunction with the NS Branch of CSHP.  One award is bestowed 
among the NS and NB hospital pharmacy residents.  It consists of a cheque for $1,000.00 
and an engraved memento. 
The recipient of the 2007 Pharmacy Residency Award was Timothy MacLaggan, who 
completed his residency at The Moncton Hospital.  His project was titled “Identification 
of Learning Needs of Maritime Pharmacists”. He is currently working as a clinical 
pharmacist in the Medical Surgical ICU at The Moncton Hospital. 
 
Pharmacy Student Scholarships 
The Pharmacy Student Scholarships are presented to two pharmacy students enrolled in 
one of the final two years of a Pharmacy degree (undergraduate or post-graduate) and 
who have demonstrated a marked interest in hospital pharmacy. The Scholarships consist 
of a bursary and a one year membership to CSHP.  The amount of the bursary was 
increased from $500.00 to $1000.00 and I am pleased to report that this has increased 
interest among students, with four applications received this year.  The recipients were 
Erin Schwenger and Lindsay Lord. 
 
Erin Schwenger is a Pharmacy student from Bathurst enrolled at Memorial University of 
Newfoundland, where she completed her 3rd year.     
 
Lindsay Lord is also from Bathurst and recently completed her Bachelor of Science in 
Pharmacy degree from Dalhousie University. 
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Professional Practice Conference Education Grants 
Two grants of $500.00 are offered by the NB Branch to members attending the PPC held 
in February of each year in Toronto. Recipients are selected by a draw.  
This year’s winners were Karin Pickard and Janice Irvine-Meek. 
  
Pharmaceutical Partners of Canada Education Grants (to attend national AGM) 
The PPC Education Grants are presented to two members of the NB Branch wishing to 
attend the national AGM held in August of every year.  Applications are evaluated on the 
basis of Branch involvement and interest in becoming involved in future Branch 
activities.  These grants, in the amount of $1000.00 each, are possible through a donation 
from Pharmaceutical Partners of Canada.  
This year, we initially only received one application, which was awarded to that 
individual. Subsequent to that, we extended the deadline for the remaining grant, which 
was awarded partially to two individuals, for a maximum of $500.00 each. 
Corry Clarke, Luke MacMaster and Douglas Doucet were the recipients and attended 
last summer’s national AGM held in Regina, Saskatchewan from August 11-14, 2007. 
  
Upcoming Awards 
Pharmaceutical Partners of Canada Education Grant (to attend national AGM) 
Application forms will be distributed shortly. This year’s national AGM will be held 
August 9 to 12, 2008, in Saint John, NB.   
 
Appreciation 
I would like to thank Jacqueline Jackson, Luke MacMaster and Trudy Arbo for their 
assistance and feedback during this past year. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted,    
 
Chantal Michaud 
May 2008 


